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TO ALL LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE
MEMBERS

Chief Executive & Town Clerk

City Hall, Beaumont Fee

Lincoln, LN1 1DB

Telephone: (01522) 873387

Facsimile: (01522) 542569

Website: www.lincoln.gov.uk
Minicoms: (01522) 873693 - Reception

Democratic Services are dealing with this
matter

Direct Line: (01522) 873372

E-Mail: democraticservices@lincoln.gov.uk

Date: 14 April 2023

LICENSING SUB-COMMITTEE - THURSDAY, 20 APRIL 2023

Dear Councillor,

Further to the previously issued agenda for the Licensing Sub-Committee meeting of
Thursday, 20 April 2023, please find attached the following additional papers.

3. Application for a Premises Licence, The Terrace, 1 St Paul's Lane, Lincoln
LN1 3AL — Statement from West End Tap Ltd (Pages 3 - 4)

If you require any further information please feel free to contact me using the information

provided above.
Yours faithfully,

A Howson
Senior Democratic Services Officer
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Item No. 3

Hi Rob,
Can you pass on the following please:
We have taken on beard the objectors concerns and are willing to compromise on the hours of provision of alcohel to the suggested hours below:

Mon - Thurs 10am -11pm
Fri 10am - 12am

Sat 10am - 1lam

Sun 10am - 11pm

We are dermonstrating our wilingness to address the concerns of objectors, as we believe in working collaboratively with our neighbors and local
community. Our goal is to establish a positive and mutually beneficial relationship with those around us.

We plan to continue operating the venue in the same manner as we have for the past seven yeadrs. To the bast of my recollection, we have never received
a single noise complaint during this time. Our commitmeant to maintaining a peaceful and enjoyable atmosphere for our patrons remains unwavering.

Under our stewardship, the venue has had no record of the associated issues that are commonly linked to other licensed premises operating within the
Bailgate/Cathedral Quarter. We take great pride in the fact that our establishment has been iree from any such incidents. We strive to uphold the highest
standards of professionalism and respensibility, and our track record speaks for itseli.

Concerns for noise pollution from the playing of recorded music we note as genuine concern from our neighbours and are approach as always has been,
i 1o limit the volume of recorded music, so we can create a pleasant atmosphere for our customers without infringing on the rights of others. Overall, this approach demonstrates our

commitment to being responsible and considerate members of the community while still groviding an enjoyzable experience for our patrons; to reaffirm this we have suggested the following
condition on the licence:

Recorded music is permitted during the times where provision of alcoholic beveroges is permitted; ot o volume where it can not be heard by the nearest neighbouring premizes in oll four
directions.

We are confident that our efforts will alleviate any concerns raised by the objectors and demonstrate our unwavering commitrment to operating the venue
in a responsible and sustainable rmanner. Our team remains dedicated to upholding the highest standards of safety for our custorners and we look
forward to continuing to serve our community with pride and professionalism.

Regards
The Directors
West End Tap Limited
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